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Dear Associate 
 

I appear to have been inadvertently removed from the distribution list on this and some 
other recent emails in this matter, however the below email and attached letter have 

been brought to my attention by way of my colleagues. I have also copied in some other 
ADE representatives.  

 

We strongly oppose the most recent AED proposal, on the following grounds: 
 

 Firstly, Wise Employment do not identify as a Disability Enterprise, but identify as a 
social enterprise.  A focus group or meeting with Wise will accordingly hold no value 

in terms of allowing the Full Bench to understand evidence filed in these proceedings 
pertaining to the SESA; and 

 
 Secondly, AED and parties supporting AED have been on notice for many months 

about site inspections forming part of the hearing of this matter, and have had ample 

opportunity and extensions of time to make arrangements for inspections of sites 
utilising the SWS, but have not done so. It can be reasonably inferred from the 

language of AED’s letter that their proposal to convene a focus group or meeting 
appears to simply be an attempt to remedy an evidentiary gap, and accordingly 

should not be accepted. 
 

Finally, we note that DSA, whose Mascot site has been flagged for a site inspection, 
employs a number of supported employees who are on the SWS. Accordingly, we 

respectfully propose that the Mascot inspection will provide an opportunity for the Full 

Bench to better understand the evidence filed in these proceeds insofar as it pertains to 
the SWS. 

 
 

Kind regards 
 

Sina Zevari 
Senior Associate | Accredited Specialist – Employment & Industrial Law 
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